
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 
DISTRICT NO. 2 TOWNSHIP OF FREEHOLD, NEW JERSEY 

 
August 20, 2024 
 
Chairman Patrick Coburn called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire 
Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m. The Sunshine Law was read, and the date and time of the 
meeting were posted. Roll call was taken as follows: 
 
Mr. Bailey Present 
Mr. Coburn Present 
Mr. Crawford Present 
Mr. Panzarino Present 
Mr. Polo Present 
Mr. Parker Present 
 
Also in attendance:  Chief Murray, Assistant Chief Riley, Captain Bailey, Vice President Evan Berman 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Nothing at this time. 
 
CHIEF REPORT 
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase another 2 more sets of gear at $470.33 each, Mr. Bailey made a 
motion to be deducted from the Chief’s budget, 2nd by Mr. Crawford.  
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase the new Knoxbox  system with cloud service for up to 2 units at 
$721.00 per year, Mr. Bailey made a motion to be deducted from the equipment replacement budget, 2nd 
by Mr. Coburn. 
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase 5 piece webbing for the Rit Packs at $22.00 each and carabiners for 
each member (25) for $675.00, Mr. Bailey made a motion to be deducted from the equipment 
replacement budget, 2nd by Mr. Coburn.  
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase new officers tool, mini halogen for the Chief’s truck for $124.80, Mr. 
Panzarino made a motion to be deducted from the Chief’s budget, 2nd by Mr. Bailey.  
 
Chief Murray to get an estimate for 4 new air packs for the next meeting and an accounting of how many 
need to be replaced.  
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase a new laptop for ‘78, this was tabled until the end of the year. 
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase new gear racks for all 3 firehouses, this was tabled to December, 
Chief Murray to get an estimate.  
 
 
 



RADIO AND ALARM 
 
Chief Murray requested to purchase 10 new pagers in the amount of $8,967.00, Mr. Bailey made a 
motion to be deducted from the Radio and Alarm budget, 2nd by Mr. Polo.  
 
LOSAP/INSURANCE 
 
Mr. Panzarino is still waiting for the updated list from President Goldstein. . 
 
BUILDINGS 
 
Daniels Way firehouse needs a new Zamboni, Mr. Polo received a quote for $4,299.00, Mr. Coburn made 
a motion to be deducted from the Daniels Way budget, 2nd by Mr. Polo.  
 
Pond Road Firehouse, having an issue with the mosquitoes and Daniels Way Firehouse is having an 
issue with mosquitoes and ants, Mr. Polo received a quote from Viking Pesticide for $90 a month and a 
one time administrative fee of $225.00.   
 
VEHICLE MAINTENANCE 
 
16-2-66 New tires installed, engine warranty work completed at dealership 
 
16-2-75 Brakes will be scheduled soon as soon as parts are in  
 
16-2-76 Service and needed repairs completed, back in service  
 
16-2-78 Service being scheduled, booster line automatic drain replaced.  
 
16-2-90 Service completed, reviewing list of items found during inspection.  
 
16-2-86 New started installed.  
 
DEF ordered and delivered 
 
Tool fuel ordered and delivered.  
 
Holmatro tool preventative maintenance is scheduled for 9/24/24 
 
NEW TRUCK 
 
Nothing at this time 
 
5 YEAR PLAN 

 
Progress 
 
BOAT 
 
Nothing at this time. 



 
ENVIRONMENTAL 
 
Nothing at this time. 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA 
 
Need to start discussing a plan for the February election for the budget, will use the same company as 
last year.  
 
MAINTENANCE PLAN 
 
Nothing at this time 
 
.OLD BUSINESS 
 
Extrication drill at Pond Road Firehouse, training still in progress. 
 
NIFER system of swiping is up and running at Pond Road Firehouse and Dutch Lane Firehouse.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
East Freehold Fire Company 2nd Annual Meet and Greet will be on October 6, 2024 between 10:00 am 
and 2:00 pm.  
 
East Freehold Fire Company Family Picnic is September 7, 2024 at 1:00 pm. 
 
Vice President Berman will get an estimate for Polo shirts for the Commissioners.  
. 
TREASURER 
 
Checking $1,362.50  Savings $711,030.17     CD $816,051.08 
 
Check# 
 
Total     $80,788.87 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted. 
 
 
 
Michael Crawford, Secretary 
Board of Fire Commissioners District 2 
 


